MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

December 28, 2015
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on December 28, 2015 and called to order by Chairman Faracco at 7:30 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





John Faracco



Commissioner




Tony Maieli

Commissioner




Tom Connors

District Treasurer




Bob Sick

District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

District Supervisor




Perry Rocco

District Clerk Typist



Frank Cuoco

District EMS Supervisor



Scott Crosby

District Counsel




Bill Glass
Chief






Tom Quagliara

Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Faracco
Motion to approve previous meeting minutes of  December 14, 2015 made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Motion to approve special Committee meeting minutes made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.
Motion to approve Treasurer’s report made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.  Warrants and claims in the amounts of $33,495.63, $3,694.19 and $3,589.73 have been submitted, reviewed, approved and paid.
12/28/15

District Treasurer:

· Advised we were getting prepared for the Organizational meeting on January 3, 2016.

· Advised new Peachtree software installed and will be running as of the new year 2016

· Advised new chart of accounts will be complete by the new year 2016.

· Advised the BOFC that Cullen and Danowski will be here 1/11/16 and 1/25 through 1/27/16.

Motion to adopt EMT contract effective 1/1/2016 made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

Chairman Faracco advised we received the retainer agreement from Bill Glass for the year 2016.  Motion made to approve this agreement made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.
Received Time off request (s) for Lori Ann Messino for one day 1/4/16, Tate Reilly for two weeks from 12/28/15 through 1/9/16 and for Thomas Scott for one week from 1/18/16 through 1/21/16.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor. 
Chairman Faracco requested from Chief  the letters from out of district members by the end of the year.

Letter received from ex-Chief Larry Alper regarding service award.  Chairman Faracco handed it over to the Chief to handle.
Voucher request received from Chief for Signal 8 for 1/7/16.  Motion to approve NTE $150.00 made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

12/28/15

District Supervisor:

· Received letter from County requiring an EMS liaison. Discussion held and it was agreed between the Chief and BOFC to assign District EMS Supervisor Scott Crosby the official liaison.  Motion to approve this assignment made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

· Handed over to the BOFC final draft of payroll increases for 2016.

· Advised Comm. Maieli fans were ordered today.

· Advised we received Avtec contract for the year 2016 which will include all software updates released during the year for new radio system along with 24/7 support. 

· Dispatch room just about complete.  Radio transmissions are echo free.  Loose ends will be cleared up by the end of January.

· Advised that the Mutual Aide Agreement with Exchange Ambulance of the Islip’s has been completed and signed by both parties.
· Handed over the District Diesel fuel report the period of 10/1/15 through 11/20/15. 
· Discussion held regarding estimate received for future cleaning of entire truck house floors, hallways, bathrooms.
· Held a discussion with Chief regarding the rebuild of the pond, front walkway for the year 2016.  

· Advised he received notification of a potential buyer for 3-6-2.

· Newest updates along with pictures was given to Chief from District Supervisor of new apparatus being built. 

· District Supervisor advised Chief the Brush truck is 99% complete.  Will be back by the first week of 2016.

· Advised we were notified that six packs will be here this week.  District Supervisor asked Chief for names of who will be training on these.
12/28/15
BE IT RESOLVED THAT:

The following two (2) described vehicles be sold as surplus property, no longer necessary for any of the uses or purposes of the Islip Terrace Fire District, and further that each vehicle is valued at more than $50,000.00:  

1.  1999 American LaFrance 1,500 GPM Pumper; and

2.  1996 Pierce Lance 1,500 GPM Pumper.

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT:

The above resolution shall be presented to the voters of the Islip Terrace Fire District at a special election thereof to be held on February 2, 2016, between the hours of 6:00 pm and 9:00 pm at the Islip Terrace Firehouse located at 264 Beaver Dam Road, Islip Terrace, New York and that the Secretary of the Fire District is hereby directed to cause public notice of such election to be published in timely fashion, and to take such other measures as are required, all according to statutory prescription.

Motion to approve the Resolution to Dispose of Surplus Property of the Islip Terrace Fire District made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Comm. Maieli:

· Held discussion with Chief regarding uniform color.  Chief advised it was a match

· Requested to the Board we add two (2) part time per diem EMT to the roster.  Scott Crosby will submit two names.

· Submitted to the Board two (2) employee evaluations that have been completed.

Comm. Connors:

· Advised Chief  that there has been no follow up since last meeting 2 weeks ago regarding Probationary members.

Chairman Faracco held a discussion with Chief regarding the suspension of 2nd Asst. Chief Hollborn effective 12/18/15.

12/28/15

District EMS Supervisor:

· Submitted a quote for EMS supplies NTE $117.12.  Motion to approve P.O. #6516 made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

· Advised the Board of an EPI Pilot Program to use prefilled syringes

instead of  EPI pens.  By switching over to the new program, we are saving a substantial amount of money throughout the year.  If the vials expire, they will be exchanged for new at no extra cost. They hold an 18 month shelf life.  

· Once the Pilot Program is in effect, a policy will be created for when supplies are used or coming up for expiration and the paperwork will be completed and restocked. 
· Advised he will follow up with DOH paperwork.

· Held a discussion regarding new backboard protocol and training on scoop stretcher.

· Advised the Board that any paid EMT here on duty during the day is qualified to train on the new equipment.

The Board of Fire Commissioners all agreed to add 15 days to 2nd Asst Chief Hollborn suspension for insubordination.  Letter is being sent certified and regular mail.  Motion to approve this suspension made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Clerk Typist Cuoco reported on data entry in Red Alert system is progressively ongoing.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 9:40 pm made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino 
District Secretary

